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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Monday, 4th March 2019
Present
David McKean (DM)


Parent Council Member (Chair)

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)

John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member

Brian Bourke (BB)


Head Teacher

Andrew Carse (AC)


Parent Council Member

Frances Blair (FB)


Church Representative 

Margo Brennen
 (MB)


Community Representative

Julie Ionta (JI)



Clerk to the Parent Council








Apologies
Maria McKinney (MMcK)

Parent Council Member (joint)

Paul Coleman (PC)


Parent Council Member

David Reilly (DR)


Parent Council Member

Anne Marie Balmer


Parent Council Member (joint)

	
Agenda
	Action

	
	

	1
	Opening prayer / Welcome / Apologies
The meeting opened with the school prayer and DM welcomed all to the meeting.

	

	2
	Approval of Minutes 21 January 2019
Minutes were approved.  


	

	3
	Review of Activity Tracker
Please see attached.
	

	4
	Head Teacher Report
Pupils have taken part in a number of successful sporting events and BB thanked parents for their support.  Without this support it would be difficult for pupils to take part in these activities. 
· Football B team

· Football A team – Cup Semi-Final

· Swim team

· Cross Country Team

· City of Dance Local Learning Community heats

The Euro Quiz takes place on 20th February.

Curricular Learning Development – Talk for Writing.  Encourages children to describe what they would like to create in five steps and will be incorporated throughout curriculum. 

World Book Day – to help reduce the cost of the school day pupils have been taking part in personal reading on the lead up to World Book Day and are encouraged to bring in a book of their choice on World Book Day rather than dress up as a favourite character.

Transport Police are visiting the school on 14th March to discuss staying safe.

P7 Residential Trip.  BB said that he had discussed with the Residential Centre and Health and Safety Department about the possibility of the P7s in the athletics team travelling from Lockerbie to the event but it will not be possible because of Insurance and Health and Safety.
P1 Play Pedagogy – May Geddes visited the school to promote play pedagogy.  BB explained that Play Pedagogy is child led learning and children might visit several stations where the children lead their own learning thereby freeing up teaching time to allow the teacher more time to spend with groups.
More time has been given over to develop The Children’s University Programme within the school. Mr Bourke will update at the next meeting. 
It was proposed that Mrs Brennan switch her membership from being Community Representative to Staff Representative.  It was agreed that this was a good idea and could be confirmed at the AGM.

iPad – concern was raised around screen time and if there was a way to have a timer set on each pupils iPad.  BB advised that there is a Digital Strategy and the iPads are to be used to enhance learning.  BB will find out if there is a way to control the length of time each pupil uses the iPad.

	

	5
6
6.1
6.2


	Finance Report
No change in money movements. DM and PD to sign mandate to approve new signatories.
Communication


Incoming Comms – all circulated.

Training and Networking – opportunities circulated.  DM mentioned that the Back to Basics Course was very worthwhile attending.

	

	6.3
6.4
6.5

6.6

7

8


	Holyrood PC 
FB gave an update from the Holyrood Parent Council.  The PC have invited different departments and organisations to speak at meetings.  Karen Cooper, AEL teacher visited the Council and advised on how they were helping those pupils who had English as a second language.  There are 68 different languages used in Holyrood and Karen advised on how they support pupils.  They discussed how the school would like to be nurturing and help Holyrood be a place pupils want to attend and know that their culture is respected.  Holyrood were interested in the Cultural Day that St. Fillan’s ran.
MCR pathways are mentoring pupils from disadvantaged backgrounds.  Mentors give an hour of their time to spend with young people.  DM and BB to discuss if there is a way for MCR to speak with St. Fillan’s parents.

There has been no progress yet on Front Door Security.

Supported Study opportunities are available and there will be an Easter Study Programme.

Duke of Edinburgh Award has run very successfully.

NET Ministries have visited the school. NET are a group of young people who help to spread the Gospel message to pupils in Scotland.  They held retreats for S1, S3 and S5.
Pupils received a talk from medics against violence.

Teachers have received their iPad training.

There were complications with the S1 tracker.  The school are working to ensure these difficulties are resolved.

PTA Update 
JI updated that storage boxes for outdoor play equipment and Sports Tops have been purchased.  The PTA are also looking for ways that the PTA and PC could work together.  Storybooks were suggested for the Talk for Writing.  It was also suggested that the Pupil Council be asked for suggestions.  It was also asked if the Nursery can receive funding from the PTA.
Website
DM will contact PC re the website and updates needed.
Newsletter
Interview with BB ready for next edition of newsletter. Update on Outdoor play grant to be included as well.
Review of Constitution
DM has updated the Parent Council notice board with the revised constitution.
AOB
Playground Safety – JB felt that it would be good to review some areas of safety concern, particularly in the infant playground.  BB will speak to the HS team to discover what has been addressed.  BB asked that specific concerns be passed to him in the first instance. 
PD thanked the school for the recent trips and outings, they were much appreciated by the children.
Next meeting – Monday, 29 April 2019 (AGM)
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